
PATRICK MANNELLY: 

Chicago long snapper Patrick Mannelly 

played 16 seasons as a member of the Bears 

he is the franchise record holder in both 

seasons played and games played. He has 

been the Bears special teams captain for the 

last six seasons (2008-13). Mannelly   played 

in 239 games in a Bears uniform. The 239 

games played are the most among active NFL 

players with their current team. Patrick and 

wife Tamera’s main philanthropic focus is 

The American Foundation for Suicide 

Prevention.  They raise money each year for 

Team Taylor in memory of Tamera’s brother, 

Taylor John, who passed away on March 10, 

2010.  They also walk in the Chicagoland Out 

of the Darkness Walk each year in support of 

AFSP/Team Taylor.  Team Taylor has been 

one of the top two AFSP fundraising teams 

each year since 2010. Additionally, they 

support the Montessori School of Lake 

Forest, Beacon Academy and the SEDOL 

Foundation.  They also annually assist with 

the Chicago Bears holiday giving initiative. 

 

JON MCGRAW: 

Throughout his NFL career Jon McGraw 

exemplified family and team commitments, 

sportsmanship and very importantly 

courage. Through hard work and 

determination, Jon overcame numerous 

physical setbacks.  More importantly, it’s 

what Jon does off the field that truly displays 

the type of character he possesses.  His 

commitment to his family, the community 

and the team are just a few of many reasons 

why he is the recipient of the Ed Block  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Courage award. During his career Jon has 

played admirably through severe injury and 

surgery.  He has played through many 

surgeries in his 10 year career. Most 

memorable was starting in the defensive 

secondary the week after having several pins 

placed in the fractured thumb.  He continued 

to play in a cast for 8 weeks never missing 

any practices or games a week after the 

surgery.  Not an easy task considering how 

much a Defensive back requires his hands to 

play his position effectively. 

ARTHUR MOATS: 

Arthur Moats was selected as the Buffalo 

Bills’ Ed Block Courage Award recipient in 

2013. After recovering from sports hernia 

surgery in the 2013 offseason, Moats has 

started a career-best 12 games in 2013 as an 

inside linebacker.  He’s been a mainstay on 

the Bills’ special teams units with six tackles 

on the season. Along with his standout play 

on the field, Moats has also left a lasting 

impact with his work in the Buffalo 

community.  Arthur was named the 2013 

Buffalo Bills United Way Worldwide 

spokesman where he was tasked with 

spreading the United Way’s mission and 

encouraging people to donate their time to 

their local communities.  During the holiday 

season, Moats hosts select Buffalo students 

on a holiday shopping spree at a local 

department store, providing each student 

with a $200 gift card.  In addition to his work 

with the United Way, Moats is a lead 

spokesman for the Bills’ Play 60 initiative. In 

his hometown of Portsmouth, Va., Moats 

donated $5,000 to his high school’s football 

program through the NFL Foundation’s  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Matching Grant, as well as an additional 

$2,500 to the school’s art program, helping 

blend together two of his greatest passions. 

Moats has continued his tireless work off the 

field during his time in the Pittsburgh 

Steelers organization in 2014 and 2015.  

REGGIE HODGES: 

Reggie Hodges was the Cleveland Browns 
2012 Ed Block Courage Award Recipient. 
Reggie was the first punter in team history to 
win the award. After missing all of  2011 with 
a ruptured Achilles tendon, Hodges returned 
to form in 2012. Hodges punted in all 16 
games for the Browns punting 90 times for 
an average of 41.8 yards per punt with 29 
punts downed inside the 20 yard line. During 
the offseason, Hodges, along with 
teammates Mohamed Masssaquoi and 
Benjamin Watson, went on a mission trip to 
Jamaica, where they provided shoes and 
supplies for kids. Hodges has also been very 
active in the Cleveland community, 
volunteering his time for events at the City 
Mission and Providence House. Hodges and 
his wife, Arin, also participated in the Browns 
Adopt-A-Family program through the Littlest 
Heroes, an organization that works with kids 
diagnosed with cancer and their families.  

 

WALLY WILLIAMS: 

Wally was the Baltimore Ravens’ Ed Block 
Courage Award recipient in 1997. Wally 
played for the Cleveland Browns, Baltimore 
Ravens and New Orleans Saints in his 10 year 
career. He is a member of the Florida A & M 
sports Hall of Fame.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


